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1.  Policy.  This article provides an overview of legal 
references and policy or procedural references which should be 
consulted for the specific details associated with a given type 
of recall or mobilization at any given time.  That detail may 
change with time and circumstance. 
 
2.  Background.  The Navy's Reserve Component (RC) is composed of 
various groups of Reserve and Regular personnel as established by 
law and Department of Defense (DOD) guidance. 
 
    a.  In peacetime, as well as in times of crisis or national 
emergency, units and members within these groups may be called to 
active duty to augment the Active Component (AC) in fulfilling 
its mission requirements.   
 
    b.  Each RC member is subject to the recall/mobilization 
obligations of the group to which assigned based upon member’s 
assignment at the time a recall or mobilization is declared. 
 
3.  Categories.  RC recall to active duty and order-writing fall 
into two general categories, which need to be understood when 
considering the recall or mobilization of RC members per DODD 
1215.6. 
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    a.  Training-type orders.  These orders are divided into two 
subordinate categories. 
 
        (1) Inactive Duty Training orders (including regularly 
scheduled training periods, additional training periods, 
equivalent training periods, and muster duty). 
 
        (2) Active Duty for Training (ADT) (including annual 
training (AT).  Initial Active Duty Training (IADT) and Other 
Training Duty (ODT). 
 
            (a) These type orders are used in peacetime to assign 
and train RC members. 
 
            (b) The majority of these orders are written by 
Commander, Naval Reserve Force (COMNAVRESFOR) or a designated 
subordinate to organize the drilling members of the RC into units 
or individual assignments and to train them. 
 
            (c) Commanding Officer, Naval Reserve Personnel 
Center (NAVRESPERSCEN) New Orleans, LA (a field activity of 
NAVPERSCOM) also issues these type orders to support training 
objectives for RC members who assigned under his purview, do not 
drill regularly, and are not managed in peacetime by 
COMNAVRESFOR. 
 
    b.  Active Duty other than for Training-type (ADOT) 
orders.  ADOT orders are used to recall or mobilize RC members to 
active duty under a legal authority to one of various types of 
active duty. 
 
        (1) Understanding these authorities and ADOT-types of 
orders and their uses is the principal purpose of this article. 
 
        (2) Included in ADOT orders are the following: 
 
            (a) Active Duty for Special Work (ADSW). 
 
            (b) Active Guard and Reserve (AGR) (within Navy, TAR) 
duty. 
 
            (c) Involuntary Active Duty under 10 U.S.C. 12301, 
12302/12304. 
 
        (3) These orders are always issued by Navy Personnel 
Command (NAVPERSCOM) or a designated subordinate to authorize the 
recall or mobilization of RC personnel. 
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        (4) Recall differs from mobilization in that it may be 
either voluntary or involuntary and does not require a 
declaration of national emergency by the President or Congress. 
 
        (5) The primary voluntary and involuntary ADOT orders 
used by Navy for members of the RC are as follows: 
 
            (a) Voluntary recall for ADSW or One Year Recall 
(OYR) programs per 10 U.S.C. 12301(d) authority.  See OPNAVINST 
1001.20B for further guidance. 
 
            (b) Voluntary recall for Three Year Recall (3YR) 
program under 10 U.S.C. 12301(d) authority.  See MILPERSMAN 
1132-010 for further guidance. 
 
            (c) Voluntary Officer General Assignment Recall.  See 
MILPERSMAN 1320-150 for further guidance. 
 
            (d) Enlisted General Assignment Recall.  See 
MILPERSMAN 1306-1400 for further guidance. 
 
            (e) Enlisted TAR Recall.  See MILPERSMAN 1306-1500 
for further guidance. 
 
            (f) Voluntary recall for medical treatment, studies, 
or evaluation under 10 U.S.C. 12301(h) authority.  See OPNAVINST 
3060.7A for further guidance. 
 
            (g) Voluntary recall/retention of retired members 
to/on active duty under 10 U.S.C. 688 authority.  See SECNAVINST 
1811.4E for further guidance. 
 
            (h) Involuntary recall of Selected Reserve (SELRES) 
and certain members of the Individual Ready Reserve (IRR) for 
Presidential Reserve Callup (PRC) under 10 U.S.C. 12304 
authority.  See OPNAVINST 3060.7A for further guidance. 
 
                1.  Condition:  When the President determines it 
is necessary to augment the AC for an operational mission. 
 
                2.  Limits:  Up to 200,000 members from all 
services at one time of which not more than 30,000 may be IRR. 
 
                3.  Duration:  Up to 270 days per individual. 
 
            (i) Involuntary mobilization of any RC member 
determined to be in a captive status under 10 U.S.C. 12301(g) 
authority.  Applies to any RC member determined to be in subject 
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status, regardless of initial recall/mobilization status.  See 
OPNAVINST 3060.7A for further guidance. 
 
            (j) Involuntary mobilization for Partial Mobilization 
of the Ready Reserve (SELRES and IRR combined) under 
10 U.S.C. 12302 authority.  See OPNAVINST 3060.7A for further 
guidance. 
 
                1.  Condition:  Declaration of a national 
emergency by the President. 
 
                2.  Limits:  Up to 1,000,000 Ready Reserve 
members from all services at one time. 
 
                3.  Duration:  A maximum period of 24 months of 
active duty for each member.  Does not have to be continuous. 
 
            (k) Involuntary mobilization for Full Mobilization of 
the RC (all categories, including Fleet Reserve and Retired 
USN/USNR) under 10 U.S.C. 12301(a) authority.  See OPNAVINST 
3060.7A for further guidance. 
 
                1.  Condition:  Declaration of a national 
emergency by Congress. 
 
                2.  Limits:  None.  All units and individuals of 
the RC regardless of category. 
 
                3.  Duration:  Duration of the conflict plus 
6 months. 
 
4.  Additional Resources.  The following instructions are related 
to RC recall and mobilization information above and may provide 
additional assistance for specific situations, when required. 
 
    a.  SECNAVINST 1001.33C, Uniform Training and Retirement 
Categories for the Department of the Navy Reserve Components. 
 
    b.  SECNAVINST 1300.14B, Management and Mobilization of 
Retired Military Members). 
 
    c.  SECNAVINST 3060.2, Accessing, Activation, Mobilization 
and Demobilization of the Ready Reserve. 
 
    d.  OPNAVINST 1001.24, Navy Individual Augmentation Policy 
and Procedures. 
 
    e.  JP 4-05, Joint Doctrine for Mobilization Planning. 
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